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Background

SE Health is at the forefront of innovative models of 
care, making those models available to more and more 
Canadians. The goal is to improve clients’ care 
experiences, safety and outcomes across the continuum 
of health care with strong links to providers of services 
addressing clients’ social determinants of health. 
  
Like many health care organizations, SE Health collects 
and has access to enormous amounts of data, but so far, 
is not using the available data to its full advantage.  
Leading-edge population health analytics will be 
fundamental to how we research, plan, prepare, test, 
scale up and communicate new models and practices. 
But like other organizations in Canada and around the 
world, SE Health has encountered the skills shortage in 
Big Data analytics.  

What are we doing? 

SE Health is a founding member of CAnD3, which is 
funded by a $2.5-million Partnership Grant from the  
Social Sciences and Humanities Research Council 
(SSHRC) and $4.1-million from partner organizations in 
Canada, the US, the UK and Germany. CAnD3’s Program 
Leader is Dr. Amélie Quesnel-Vallée, Canada Research 
Chair in Policies and Health Inequalities at McGill 
University. The SE Research Centre’s Director, Dr. Paul 
Holyoke, serves as a member of the Executive 
Committee of the Consortium and chairs the 
Intersectoral Committee, which is focused on bringing 
the voice of organizations outside universities to the 
Consortium.  
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The training program, described below, has started for 
the first group of trainees, and SE Health will host an 
intern in early 2021 to apply their skills to visualization 
of Big Data analytics for better, targeted care for older 
adults. These newly-available and newly-presented data 
will be for use by SE Health’s provider staff as well as 
managers. With the “Big Data” available in useable 
formats, decision-makers at all levels will be able to take 
into account regional variations in health and social 
conditions and care. This will help ensure that the needs 

of individual older adult clients are addressed 
holistically, will help with quality improvement 
initiatives, and will help address the health and social 
needs of the population. 
 

For more information:  

• Paul Holyoke PhD, Director, SE Research Centre  
paulholyoke@sehc.com 

• https://www.mcgill.ca/cand3/  
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